
City and County of Swansea

Minutes of the Scrutiny Programme Committee

Council Chamber - Guildhall, Swansea 

Monday, 11 June 2018 at 4.00 pm

Present: Councillor M H Jones (Chair) Presided

Councillor(s) Councillor(s) Councillor(s)
C Anderson M Durke E W Fitzgerald
L S Gibbard D W Helliwell T J Hennegan
P K Jones E T Kirchner W G Lewis
W G Thomas

Co-opted Member(s) Co-opted Member(s) Co-opted Member(s)
D Anderson-Thomas A Roberts

Also Present:
P M Black
S M Jones

Officer(s)
Kate Jones Democratic Services Officer
Michelle Roberts Scrutiny Officer
Debbie Smith Deputy Head of Legal, Democratic Services and 

Business Intelligence.

Apologies for Absence
Councillor(s): B Hopkins and G J Tanner

5 Disclosures of Personal & Prejudicial Interest.

In accordance with the Code of Conduct adopted by the City and County of 
Swansea, no interests were declared.

6 Prohibition of Whipped Votes and Declaration of Party Whips.

In accordance with the Local Government (Wales) Measure 2011, no declarations of 
Whipped Votes or Party Whips were declared.

7 Minutes.

Resolved that the Minutes of the Scrutiny Programme Committees held on 14 May 
2018 and 24 May 2018 be approved and signed as correct records. 



Minutes of the Scrutiny Programme Committee (11.06.2018) Cont’d

8 Public Question Time.

There were no public questions. 

9 Final Scrutiny Inquiry Report: Regional Working. (Councillor Lyndon Jones, 
convener).

As Convener of the Panel, Councillor Lyndon Jones presented a report of the 
Regional Working Scrutiny Inquiry Panel.   

He highlighted that the main focus of the Panel and the Report was to ensure good 
outcomes for the people in Swansea. He said that Swansea Council had been 
consistently open to considerations on merger and other regional working options. It 
was established that some regional activities were making a real difference to local 
people. The report looked at the positives and weaknesses of regional working as 
well as lessons learnt from past experiences. 

One of the issues highlighted was the opportunity to review all regional groups, in 
order to identify which are essential and those which are no longer necessary. 

Concerns were highlighted in respect of the lack of Scrutiny arrangements in some 
of the large regional partnerships. Clear accountability and scrutiny arrangements 
were required to be built in to all regional groups and in particular the big three 
partnerships of Western Bay, Education through Regional Working and Swansea 
Bay City Region. 

The Convenor highlighted the recommendations made in the report. 

Questions and discussions with the Convenor focussed on: -

 Links to reference documents and the full findings report;
 Consideration of power equalities / power dynamics;
 Follow up of recommendations in 9-12 months;
 Full review of regional bodies; 
 Concern on lack of scrutiny arrangements;
 Possible effect of Council mergers on regional working; and
 Importance of effectively delivering services on the ground.

The Convener thanked Officers, those people who gave evidence and information to 
the Panel as well as the members of the Inquiry Panel who gave their time and 
Commitment. 

Resolved that the contents of the report, which was to be presented to Cabinet on 
21 June 2018, be noted.

The meeting ended at 4.30 pm

Chair


